THE FALCON BOOSTER CLUB, INC.

Meeting Minutes

April 27, 2009
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I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was brought to order by President, Debbie Henson. 
II. Administrative Business:  Debbie Henson sent a thank you note and a check to the Marshall Ruritan Club for use of their building for our fundraiser.

III.
Secretary’s Report:

A.
The minutes of the March 23, 2009 meeting were distributed via email to the booster club members.  A motion was made to accept the minutes.  Motion was seconded.  All were in favor, motion passed.

B. The Corresponding Secretary, Mary Kay Anderson, had nothing new to report.

IV.
Treasurer’s Report:

The budget and financial statement was distributed.   Motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report.   All were in favor, motion passed.     

V.
Committees:

A.  Nominating Committee:  Terri McGuinn reported that she had contacted all of the current board members to see if they were interested in serving another year on the board.  Two members declined.  The Nominating Committee met and came up with a slate of officers as follows:


President:


Debbie Henson



Vice President:

Steve Browning



Recording Secretary:

Candy Glascock



Corresponding Secretary: 
Mary Kay Anderson



Treasurer:


Terri Shaw



Board of Directors:

Terri McGuinn, Tom Gallagher, Martha Janoskie, 






Cissy Rice, Andrea Gaines, Kim Steves, Lori Lloyd 






Dawn Perks and Sharion Rigney



Advisors:


Allen Creasy and Roger Sites

Jill Miller was then nominated from the floor to add to the Board of Directors list.


There was concern that the board members must attend the meetings and that if they cannot make the meetings, they need to advise the board.  Motion was made to approve the nominating list.  All were in favor, motion passed.
B.  Committee Reports:

1.  Membership Report:  Mary Kay indicated that we have no new members.

2.  Team Representatives:  Terri McGuinn sent thank you notes to the coordinators of the team baskets.

3.  Concessions:


a.
Baseball concessions are underway; however, we still need volunteers to help work the baseball concessions.  Softball concessions are also being offered at some of the JV games.


b.
There have not been any lacrosse concessions.



c.
Steve Browning reported that he and Mary Kay have been working soccer concessions and they have been going well.  They open concessions on Fridays only, but will add the LHS game and Senior Night.



d.
Track – Steve and Mary Kay reported that they opened concessions for the large meet on April 18th and they made $825.00.  They noted that Spitony’s had provided food for a hospitality event for the coaches and volunteers which was very nice.

4.  P.E. Day:  Kerry Roszel had indicated she would chair concessions for P.E. Day on Friday, June 5, 2009.  Terri Shaw said if Kerry could not do this that she would chair the P.E. Day concessions.  

5.  Scholarships:  Pete Hume reported that the scholarship applications were collected and that we had 36 applicants.  He will meet with the scholarship committee to review the applications; we currently have six (6) scholarships to award in late May.


6.  Gold Cup:  Andrea Gaines contacted volunteers to work the Gold Cup on May 2, 2009.  Lunch will be provided.


7.  Awards Night:  Dawn Perks and Martha Janoskie will coordinate the Awards Night refreshments on May 28, 2009.


8.  $10,000.00 Dinner/Dance and Silent Auction:  All items have been taken care of concerning the event.
VI.
Activities Director’s Report:

A.  Report:  There was no report.

B.  Requests:  The Cheerleaders requested two spirit banners at $165.00 and $150.00 which can be moved from one sporting event to another.  A motion was made to purchase the spirit banners and seconded.  Eight members voted in favor of the motion and two members voted against the motion; however, the motion carried by majority.

VII.
Old Business:  
It was noted that the money in the Sonny Utz Scholarship fund has not been transferred to date.   
VIII.
New Business: 

There was mention that Formal Affair in Warrenton generated $55.74 from their prom tuxedo rentals for Fauquier High School.

The concession stand on Falcon Field needs to be cleaned, including buffing the floors.   We also need new trash cans for Falcon Field.  It was mentioned that we need to revive the Beautification of Falcon Field Committee.  There was a discussion as to how we can get more volunteers to help the Booster Club.  The club will gather ideas.


No further business, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be June 1, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. in the library.
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